INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR JULY 3, 2008
The meeting was called to order by President Bill Strader at 7:12.  Attending trustees were:

Vicki Karuzas


Peg Stecky

Phil DeLeo


Kevin Kirkpatrick

Brent Yahraus

 

Guests: Katie Jennings, Coby Cates and Dennis Karuzas.

Approval of Agenda - Bill called for approval of the agenda.  A motion by Kevin and seconded by Vicki was made to approve the agenda as submitted. The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Bill called for approval of the June 5, 2008 meeting minutes.  Kevin made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, and Vicki seconded his motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing an ending fund balance of $29,090.99.  Bill explained projects costs included 2 new picnic tables and a basketball hoop.  Brent reported that someone has recently broken ends off of some old tables to use as firewood.  Coby volunteered to replace those broken boards.  Vicki moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Phil seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

A follow-on discussion of the treasurer’s report pertained to the annual meeting vote to prioritize projects.  As reported in the draft minutes of the May 17 meeting, the top three projects were: 1) clean up the broken glass in the kids’ swimming area, 2) repair the support brackets beneath the kids’ swimming area dock, and 3) clean up and repair the tennis court and basketball court.  After a lengthy debate about keeping the tennis court or moving the basketball court to that area, it was decided to repair the tennis court, and add one basketball hoop so the court could serve a dual purpose.

Coby asked why the treasurer’s report showed a charge of $445.50 for gate repairs.  Bill will contact Steve Levy and/or Tom Timm to get an answer, and report back to the board.   

Old Business    

Vehicle Towing – Bill asked the result of our inquiry regarding whether the ID of the signee would be protected.  Vicki reported that Phil called Atlas Towing during the meeting.  Aaron did not know for sure.  Phil will call back during normal business hours for a definitive answer.  Brent volunteered to be an alternate signee.

Coby suggested a letter of warning be placed on the windshield of cars at the park that do not display a current parking sticker.  The letter would indicate the vehicle license number had been recorded, and a future violation could result in the vehicle being towed.  Bill volunteered to craft the letter.

Park Maintenance – The trashcans are missing from both the men’s restroom and women’s restroom.  Peggy will purchase and install new ones. Coby recommended trashcans in fixed racks throughout the park might lead to park users keeping the park cleaner.  Bill liked the idea, but offered to bring the topic back for discussion after we complete more urgent projects.

Peggy reported she has hired a cleaning service to clean the bathrooms at $50 per day for July 4th and July 5th.  Bill offered to contact T & N Maintenance to ensure they keep the tennis courts clean from now on.  He will also ask Steve Levy for the scope of work used to set the contract with T & N.  With that scope of work, we can then seek competitive bids for park maintenance.  Katie offered to submit a bid for bathroom clean up and park maintenance.

Float Ropes – Vicki has investigated costs for various size floats.  The board agreed on the 5” X 9” size at $3.00 each, and gave her the go ahead for purchasing an adequate number to space between the docks.

“No Swimming” Signs - The board concurred that we should stencil signs onto the deck surface of the boat docks.  Brent volunteered to paint the signs on the docks.  The language should be similar to “Danger.  No swimming off docks”.  This prompted Bill to ask if we had published park rules.  No members knew of such rules.  Bill will ask Steve Levy.  If no rules are found, we will begin work to draft some.

Kevin suggested we designate the area south of the kids’ swimming area as also for swimming.  Peggy reminded us that area has been previously determined as the jet ski parking spot because of the soft beach.  Bill recommended we delay changing the use until we see how other changes affect the overall use of the park.

The board decided to hold off on the dock supports repairs until the water goes down enough to work safely on them. 

Security – Island resident Bill Austin met with a security representative to review measures that can be taken to secure the park.  The security expert recommended we trim back shrubs, brush and low tree limbs, and increase lighting before spending money on security cameras.  Bill will get some bids for security improvements in three phases: brush and low limb removal, dangerous tree removal, and then more lights.  Kevin will inventory what current lights need replacement bulbs.  Phil suggested we contact Quality Fence to retrofit the two walk-in gates so kids cannot climb over them.  

Vicki has found someone to serve as a park security officer, checking for non-members using our park during busy weekends.  His fee is $166 per day.  The board needs to define the role and rules for a park security officer.

New Business

New Trustee – Kevin made a motion to seat Coby as a trustee on the board.  Phil seconded the motion and the new member was approved unanimously.   

Tennis Court – Mike Kennedy and Bill Strader have installed a new basketball hoop at one end of the tennis court.  Mike and Bill also cleaned the tree debris from the court surface and then power washed it.  Mike has ordered a new tennis net for the court.  Bill will check into the location of the line painter.  Bill recommended we change the sign on the fence to read, “Tennis and Basketball Use, 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. only”.  The board concurred.  Bill asked the board to think about additional parking solutions and come to the next meeting with recommendations.

Park Access – Vicki handed out a draft of Park Access rules.  Bill asked all members to review them at home and offer comments via e-mail so we can approve a refined draft at the next meeting.  

Island Newsletter – Bill will gather our ideas and/or articles for the fall newsletter.  Send your offerings via e-mail. 

Ramp in Park – Kids had placed a skateboard ramp on the boat dock to use as a launch into the lake.  Board members removed the ramp and locked it up in the clubhouse.  Other board members reported they had received phone calls of complaint from other park users about the unsafe activity of using the ramp on the dock.  Bill will send a letter to the boy’s parents explaining the liability issues with the ramp, and that it cannot be used in the park.  

Basketball Nuisance – Bill has received complaints from a homeowner south of the tennis court who believes the board acted inappropriately by installing a basketball hoop on the tennis court.  He is worried about noise and foul language.  Bill relayed to the homeowner that the project that was voted down at the annual meeting was for turning the tennis court into a full basketball court.  The board elected to maintain the tennis court, while also adding a basketball hoop to one end.  This decision did not require a vote of the general membership.  Bill will send a follow-up letter to the resident, explaining that we will change the sign on the court fence, limiting the hours of use.

Property Liens – Coby asked why we don’t apply liens on property with unpaid dues.  Kevin explained that some families just couldn’t pay the large bill now accrued.  Peggy reminded members that recent home sales with unpaid dues have slipped through the title insurance investigation.  A lien would not.  Phil offered to get a copy of the lien procedure used by Ponderosa Estates.  Bill will review their process to see if we should implement it.

Having no more written business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 9:00.  The next board meeting will be on 8/7/08.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Recording Secretary
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